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Introduction

Here is an extract from the Education and Skills Funding Authority (ESFA) bulletin for Local Authorities on 17th October 2018 with information about a proposed increase in employers Teacher’s Pension Contributions from 16.48% to 23.6% from 1st September 2019 and the intention to allocate additional funding for schools and academies to support this:

EFSA Information: funding for increases to Teachers’ Pension Scheme (TPS) employer contributions

On 6 September 2018, HM Treasury published draft Directions departments must use in completing valuations of their pension schemes.

This included a review of the Office for Budget Responsibility fiscal outlook, which determined that the long-term GDP forecast had fallen. The discount rate used to set employer contributions will therefore be adjusted, and we estimate that the new rate for the TPS will increase to approximately 23.6%. The rate will be finalised in spring 2019.

We are conscious schools may be concerned about the budgetary impact. The Department for Education intends to fund fully the contribution increase for state funded schools and academies.

Recognising when schools set budgets, we have also worked with HM Treasury to delay the implementation of the change in contribution rate until September 2019.

We will now consult with sector representatives and announce decisions on distribution of this additional funding in good time before schools experience the pressures in September 2019.
Report

Please find attached at Appendix 1, estimates for the annual impact of the proposed increase in employers contributions for a selection of teacher and leadership scale points. Please note that the scale point basic salary values quoted may not be the values agreed by your school in the recent pay award for September 2018. The information in this appendix is for comparison purposes only.

The ESFA have advised above that the DFE intends to fund fully the contribution increase for state funded schools and academies however the methodology for distributing this allocation has not yet finalised.
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